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Cathy abramson, DireCtor,
Unit i

Please make sure you are registered to vote —
	 Happy	new	year	to	you	and	
yours!	It	was	great	to	see	such	a	
nice	size	crowd	at	the	Sault	Tribe’s	
annual	New	Years	Eve	Powwow.	
The	weather	was	exceptionally	
beautiful	that	day,	which	I’m	sure	
helped	bring	everyone	out.	Jackie	
Minton	and	Josh	Homminga	did	a	
great	job	planning	such	a	success-
ful	gathering.	
	 The	2012	election	will	soon	be	
upon	us.	I	have	listened	to	a	wide	
range	of	tribal	members	who,	I	
am	happy	to	say,	have	no	problem	
telling	me	exactly	what	they	think.	
While	there	are	many	satisfied	
members,	there	are	also	those	who	
are	not.	The	2012	election	will	

provide	you	with	an	opportunity	to	
vote	the	candidate	of	your	choice.	
	 I’d	like	to	take	this	time	to	

stress	the	importance	of	you	and	
your	family	members	making	
sure	you	register	to	vote.	Because	
all	ballots	are	mailed,	it	is	also	
important	that	you	make	sure	that	
you	and	your	family	members’	
addresses	are	up	to	date	with	our	
Enrollment	Office.	You	may	con-
tact	them	at	1	(800)	252-6597.	
	 Director	Hollowell	and	I	are	
co-sponsoring	a	resolution	that	
will	approve	an	environmental	
defense	task	force.	This	task	force	
will	be	made	up	of	tribal	board	
members	and	appropriate	staff	
who	will	start	more	serious	dis-
cussions	in	regards	to	the	tribe’s	
overall	environmental	stances	and	

strategies.	By	doing	so,	we	hope	
to	develop	environmental	policies	
with	standards	that	would	have	to	
be	adhered	to.
				Our	tribe	has	been	on	record	
with	protecting	and	preserving	the	
St.	Marys	River	and	opposing	the	
Mascoma	plant	in	Kinross,	Mich.,	
among	many	other	environmental	
issues,	but	we	need	to	discuss	the	
bigger	picture	of	defending	our	
environment.
	 If	you	have	any	questions	or	
comments,	please	contact	me	at	
(906)	322-3823	or	email	me	at	
cabramson@saulttribe.net.	Thank	
you	for	your	support	and	please	
contact	me	any	time!

....And please make 
sure your address 
is up to date in 
order to receive 
your ballot. Call 
the Enrollment 
Department at 
1 (800) 251-6597 to 
make sure! 

	 (The	following	article	is	an	
overview	of	the	origins	of	the	
modern	day	Sault	Ste.	Marie	Tribe	
of	Chippewa	Indians.	It	may	also	
be	read	on	the	tribe’s	website,	
www.saulttribe.com,	along	with	
more	information	about	our	his-
tory,	culture,	politics,	treaty	rights	
and	a	plethora	of	documents.	In	
subsequent	issues	of	Win	Awenen	
Nisitotung,	please	watch	for	more	
articles	on	our	history.	Miigwech.	
—	J.	Dale-Burton,	editor)

	 The	Anishinaabeg	(which	
can	mean	‘Original	People’	or	
‘Spontaneous	Beings’)	have	lived	
in	the	Great	Lakes	area	for	mil-
lennia.	Some	of	the	oldest	legends	
recall	the	ice	packs	breaking	on	
Lake	Nipissing	and	archeologists	
have	found	Anishinaabeg	sites	
from	3000	B.C.	Legends	speak	
of	immigrations	to	and	from	the	
Great	Lakes	over	the	centuries.	
	 Sault	Tribe’s	ancestors	were	
Anishinaabeg	fishing	tribes	
whose	settlements	dotted	the	
upper	Great	Lakes	around	Lake	
Superior,	Lake	Michigan	and	Lake	
Huron,	throughout	the	St.	Marys	
River	system	and	the	Straits	of	
Mackinac.	Anishinaabeg	gathered	
for	the	summers	in	places	like	
Bahweting	(Sault	Ste.	Marie)	and	
broke	up	into	family	units	for	the	
winter.	
	 They	hunted,	fished	and	gath-
ered	and	preserved	food	for	the	
winter.	They	were	respectful	to	
their	elders	and	treasured	their	
children.	They	conducted	ceremo-
nies	for	good	health,	thanksgiving,	
war,	funerals	and	other	things	and	
strove	to	conduct	their	lives	in	a	
good	way.		
	 Anishinaabeg	lived	this	way	for	
hundreds	of	years	until	the	arrival	
of	European	settlers	in	the	1600s.	
The	Anishinaabeg	had	dealings	
with	first	the	French,	then	the	
English,	then	the	United	States.	
The	Anishinaabeg	lifeway	began	
to	deteriorate	as	the	people	were	
placed	on	reservations,	sent	to	
boarding	schools,	along	with	other	
attempts	to	matriculate	them	into	
American	mainstream	society.	
	 European	Settlement
	 The	roots	of	today’s	Sault	
Tribe	go	back	to	the	1940s,	when	
a	group	of	Sugar	Island	residents	
gathered	to	talk	about	their	com-
mon	history.	Discussions	turned	
into	action	plans	and	meetings	
grew	larger	and	more	formal.
				The	Sugar	Islanders	were	
descendants	of	Anishinaabeg	who	
greeted	the	French	from	Montreal	
to	the	Sault	to	obtain	beaver	pelts	
for	the	emerging	fur	trade.	

	 When	French	sovereignty	
ended	in	1763,	the	English	
took	over	the	wealthy	fur	trade.	
By	1820,	the	British	had	been	
replaced	by	Americans.	In	the	
1820	Treaty	of	Sault	Ste.	Marie,	
the	Anishinaabeg	at	Sault	Ste.	
Marie	ceded	16	square	miles	of	
land	along	the	St.	Marys	River	
to	the	United	States	to	build	Fort	
Brady.	
	 A	second	treaty,	the	1836	
Treaty	of	Washington	ceded	
northern	lower	Michigan	and	
the	eastern	portion	of	the	Upper	
Peninsula	to	the	United	States.	
In	return,	the	Anishinaabeg	of	
the	Sault	received	cash	payments	
and	ownership	to	about	250,000	
acres	of	land.	But	over	the	next	
20	years,	they	watched	as	white	
settlers	moving	into	northern	
Michigan	violated	terms	of	the	
treaty.	So	in	1855,	the	chiefs	
signed	another	treaty,	1855	Treaty	
with	the	Ottawa	and	Chippewa	
with	the	Americans	that	allotted	
lands	to	Michigan	Indian	families.	
	 The	Struggle	for	Federal	
Recognition
	 The	Sugar	Island	residents	
came	to	understand	that	while	
the	treaties	granted	large	tracts	of	
land	to	the	federal	government,	
the	documents	did	not	end	their	
sovereignty	or	terminate	their	
ancestral	right	to	hunt	and	fish	on	
the	ceded	lands	and	waters	of	the	
Ojibwe.

	 On	Dec.	24,	1953,	the	resi-
dents	became	the	Original	Bands	
of	Chippewa	Indians	and	Their	
Heirs.	At	that	time,	Sault	Ste.	
Marie	and	Sugar	Island	contained	
no	lands	for	their	people	and	the	
federal	government	considered	
them	members	of	the	Bay	Mills	
Indian	Community.	
	 The	descendants	did	not	feel	
part	of	the	Bay	Mills	Indian	
Community,	located	30	miles	
west	of	Sugar	Island.	Bay	Mills	
had	not	extended	services	to	the	
Sugar	Island	residents	and	had	not	
represented	their	needs	at	tribal	
council	meetings.	As	a	result,	the	
Sugar	Island	group	pushed	for	
recognition	as	a	separate	tribe.	The	
impoverished	community	in	which	
they	lived	motivated	their	actions.	
Many	of	their	friends	and	family	
members	lacked	employment	or	
adequate	housing	and	lived	along	
unlit,	unpaved	streets.	
	 Federal	recognition	would	let	
the	tribe	contract	with	the	federal	
government	for	basic	services.	
				Gaining	recognition	was	not	
easy.	The	descendants	had	no	
financial	resources,	no	political	
support	and	little	information	on	
how	to	present	their	claims	to	the	
federal	government.	Fortunately,	
the	federal	government	had	
recently	changed	its	policy	toward	
Indian	tribes	with	the	passage	of	
the	Indian	Reorganization	Act.	
The	Act	ended	an	era	of	Indian	

removal	and	assimilation	policies	
by	creating	laws	to	encourage	
tribes	to	reorganize	their	tradi-
tional	economies	and	communities	
into	self-governing	nations.	
	 The	descendants	saw	the	Act	as	
a	way	to	improve	their	community.	
Federal	recognition	would	restore	
their	sovereignty	as	a	separate	
nation	within	the	United	States,	
give	focus	to	their	land	claims,	
open	the	door	to	elect	a	govern-
ment	able	to	take	land	into	trust	
and	lead	to	the	recognition	of	their	
treaty	rights	to	hunt	and	fish.	
	 Federal	recognition	took	more	
than	20	years	to	complete.	The	
descendants	built	their	case	by	
searching	archives,	gathering	
historical	documents	and	culling	
census	rolls,	church	records	and	
military	records.	In	the	mid-1960s,	
the	group	included	members	
from	six	historical	Ojibwe	bands:	
Sugar	Island,	Sault	Ste.	Marie,	
Drummond	Island,	Garden	River,	
Grand	Island	and	Point	Iroquois.
	 In	the	early	1970s,	the	leaders	
of	the	Original	Bands	of	Chippewa	
Indians	traveled	to	Washington	
and	successfully	submitted	their	
historical	findings	and	legal	
argument	to	the	Secretary	of	the	
Interior,	who	granted	the	tribe	fed-
eral	status	in	1972.	
	 Once	recognized,	the	Original	
Bands	became	the	Sault	Ste.	Marie	
Tribe	of	Chippewa	Indians.	Land	
was	taken	into	trust	in	March	1974	

and	Sault	Tribe	members	adopted	
the	tribe’s	Constitution	in	fall	
1975.
	 When	the	tribe	adopted	its	
Constitution,	it	had	fewer	than	
10	employees,	almost	no	outside	
funding	and	no	revenues	of	its	
own.	It	gradually	opened	member	
service	programs	such	as	health,	
housing	and	education	that	were	
funded	by	the	federal	govern-
ment	and	the	State	of	Michigan.	
But	member	needs	far	outstripped	
those	meager	funding	sources.	
	 To	close	the	gap,	tribal	leaders	
created	a	business-based	economy.	
Businesses	could	provide	added	
revenues	and	jobs	for	tribal	mem-
bers.	The	tribe	has	spent	the	past	
25	years	building	a	tribal	economy	
providing	employment	and	rev-
enues	to	its	people	while	making	
a	positive	impact	on	surrounding	
communities’	economic	welfare.	
	 Sault	Tribe	Today
	 Today	the	Sault	Tribe	is	44,000	
strong.	While	the	tribe	headquar-
ters	in	Sault	Ste.	Marie,	Mich.,	
its	economic	impact	extends	for	
hundreds	of	miles.	The	tribe	has	
landholdings,	businesses,	housing	
and	other	service	centers	through-
out	Michigan’s	Upper	Peninsula.
	 The	tribe’s	seven-county	
service	area	is	made	up	of	the	
easternmost	seven	counties	of	
Michigan’s	Upper	Peninsula	—	
roughly	the	area	east	of	Marquette	
to	Escanaba.

Origins of the Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians


